
Alameda Ave connection between Medio and Magellan in west Miramar 

In west Miramar, internal street circulation is fragmented due to lack of paving to complete Alameda 
Ave connection between Medio and Magellan which are the two highway access roads. The only 
internal road connection between Medio & Magellan is Mirada Rd, which is undermined by erosion 
and overtopped by high surf. At any time, the road could suddenly become one-way or inaccessible.   

During coastal storms, people are warned to stay away from the shoreline for their own 
safety.   Mirada Rd is clearly the shoreline, yet there is no alternate route except for Hwy 1.  It is 
already a hazard for bicyclists and pedestrians during high surf events.  Just as waves can take people 
off the beach, when they overtop the road, they can easily knock people down and could drag them 
out to sea.  

 

See attached property maps in regard to Alameda Ave status as public right-of-way: 

• 1982 assessor’s map indicates that 40’W Alameda Ave is public and the adjacent former 
Ocean Shore RR 60’W parcels are private.  

• 2013 survey indicating that Alameda Ave was formerly Boulevard Dr. 

• 1905 Shore Acres subdivision map indicates the County accepted Boulevard Dr (now called 
Alameda Ave) on behalf of the public. 








